
Date: November 10, 2023 
Subject line: Location Announcement | Early Learning Center  
  
Good Afternoon,  
  
We wanted to take a moment to express our heartfelt gratitude for your ongoing support and invaluable 
feedback. Your input has played a pivotal role in the planning of the relocation of the Homewood Early 
Learning Center.   
  
Over the past several weeks, we have taken your feedback to heart and have been diligently working to 
identify a location that would better meet the needs of our faculty, staff, and learners. We are happy to 
announce the future location of the Homewood ELC will be at the intersection near University 
Parkway and San Martin Drive.  
  
We are also excited to announce two important committees that we hope will further strengthen our 
partnership with you:  

• Homewood ELC Design Advisory Committee: The Homewood ELC Design Advisory 
Committee will have the opportunity to inform the design of the new ELC through active 
participation in discussions and planning processes. This group will be made up of current 
parents who represent different affiliations with the university, as well as one 
representative from the KSAS faculty senate and one representative from the WSE faculty 
senate.   
  
• Family Advisory Group: The Family Advisory Group will play a critical role in shaping 
programming to meet the current and future needs of all families at JHU, including 
childcare, eldercare, tuition benefits, transportation, and more. This university wide group 
will kick off in 2024, partnering with HR to assess, evaluate, and recommend improved 
programs and services.  

  

If you have any questions or concerns, please email childcare@jhu.edu or provide feedback via this 
form. As a reminder, we will continue to provide updates on the JHU Child Care website under the “Early 
Learning Center Site Development” tab.   
  
We look forward to this exciting project and opening the future home of the ELC in 2026.  
  
With warm regards,  
 
Meredith Stewart 
Interim Vice President, Human Resources and Executive Director, Total Rewards 
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